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Retirement   File   Project  
The   HR   Information   Systems   group   is   working   with   the   UA   retirement   vendors   and   outside  
consultants   to   revise   the   retirement   contribution   and   eligibility   file   to   meet   industry   standards.  
This   will   streamline   internal   processes   and   improve   services   to   employees.  
 
Update   as   of   1/24/20:    The   updated   file   formats   are   currently   being   sent   to   the   four   vendors   as  
production   files.   EAS   is   working   to   complete   the   chain   setup   within   App   Manager   for   file  
generation   during   Payroll   Processing   and   SFTP   Transfer.   Once   finished,   this   project   can   be  
considered   complete.  
 
UAS   Timesheet   Feed   for   Facilities  
The   HR   Information   Systems   group   is   working   with   the   UAS   IT   and   Facilities   to   create   a  
timesheet   feed   directly   to   Banner   for   payroll   processing.   This   will   allow   UAS   Facilities   to   use  
their   existing   work   order   system   for   tracking   worked   hours   and   eliminating   the   need   for   double  
data   entry   of   hours.   
 
Update   as   of   1/24/20:    UAS   Facilities   has   finished   setting   up   the   rules   in   their   work   order   system  
to   track   earnings   codes.   UAS   IT   has   developed   an   export   process   for   testing   the   beginning   of  
February.   HRIS   is   reviewing   the   file   format   and   preparing   for   the   testing   to   begin.   
 
UAS   HR   Coordinator   Consolidation  
UA   HR   is   working   with   UAS   Leadership   to   develop   a   service   hub   to   provide   HR   Coordinator  
services   to   Juneau   Campus   departments   and   employees.   The   staff   in   the   hub   will   work   fulltime  
to   assist   and   support   departments   allowing   specialization   in   HR   processes.   This   will   decrease   the  
number   of   FTE   spent   by   department   personnel   in   HR   functions.   
 
Update   as   of   1/24/20:    A   draft   position   description   is   under   development.   Research   into   impact  
on   a   department   level   is   continuing.   
 
UAF   GAPE   Project   Support  
UAF   is   working   on   a   process   improvement   project   called   GAPE   (Graduate   Award   Process  
Efficiencies).   UA   HR   is   assisting   in   implementing   this   project   by   creating   an   electronic   form  
through   NextGen   that   will   be   owned   by   the   UAF   Graduate   Office.   
 
Update   as   of   1/24/20:    Workflow   of   electronic   form   creation   has   been   drafted.   Comments   have  
been   received   by   stakeholders   on   form   content.   

Personnel   Process   Alignment:    Historically,   each   campus   had   their   own   processes   for   setting   up  
and   making   changes   to   employee   data.   UAHR   is   currently   reviewing   those   differences   and  
proposing   a   more   streamlined   approach   that   addresses   consistency,   efficiency   and   compliance  
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Update   as   of   1/24/20:     Two   MOA’s   were   drafted   and   finalized   to   extend   the   Adjunct   contract   and  
to   update   Article   4   language   in   order   to   comply   with   applicable   laws.   These   two   MOA’s   were  
approved   by   the   Department   of   Administration   and   will   be   put   on   the   Board   of   Regents   February  
agenda.  

 
Upcoming   Opportunities  

 
Performance   Management   Training  
HR   will   be   providing   performance   management   training   starting   in   February.   Announcements  
with   the   training   schedule   will   be   available   in   the   campus   newsletters   and   on    www.alaska.edu/hr .  
If   you   have   questions,   contact    ua-hr@alaska.edu 
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